
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 110 of 2022 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89 

 

 

06 July 2022 

 

 

 
Further to Local Notice to Mariners No. 108 of 2022 re Filming of a commercial at 

Mgarr ix-Xini (Ta' Ċenċ area) 

 

 

Reference is made to Local Notice to Mariners No. 108 of 2022. 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that further to the sites indicated in chart 2 and chart 3 in Local Notice to Mariners 

No. 108 of 2022 another site may also be used. 

 
The additional site is at Ras il-Ħobz, Gozo within the area 4A, 4B, 4C and the intermediate 
coastline, as shown on the attached chart. 
 
Due to the proximity of the diving site, mariners are to take special caution when 
navigating close to the area. 

 

All the information and restrictions mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 108 of 

2022 will also apply to this area. 

 

 

 

Chart affected:  BA 177, 2537 

 
 




